
Tot Shabbat Service is at 5:30 PM . Pizza 

Night begins at 6:00 PM on Friday, 

November 3rd.  Our Family Shabbat 

Service begins at 7:00 PM .  (See our ad 

on Page 9.) 

“ T h e  T e m p l e  W i t h  A  H e a r t ”  
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“Have I told you lately that I love you? 
Have I told you there's no one else 
above you?” 
( From the Song of the same name.) 

When I first became senior Rabbi of the 
Temple in 1996, I had several advisors. 
One I argued with constantly. Thank G-d it 
got better, over the years, but then, at one Board Meeting 
this board member and I really began to argue like old 
times. 

Two days later he went into a coma and died. I feel bad 
to this day that my last dealings with him were 
argumentative. 

 A recent event in the Temple family reminded me of 
another somewhat similar event. A fellow teacher who 
was teaching a special Autistic after school program at 
Temple several years ago called me in terrible hysteria 
and told me that her husband upon leaving their home on 
the way to work was killed in an automobile accident. If 
that wasn’t bad enough, she told me that the last words 
her daughter had spoken to her father were angry words 
in the midst of an argument. The girl was beside herself. 
How could she live with the idea that her last words to her 
father were angry and demeaning and so full of venom? 

Just recently these two past events came hurtling back to 
me. 

A Temple member has lost a child due to the suddenness 
of an automobile crash. As she put it, “By the time I got to 
the hospital, he was brain dead, his heart was being kept 
alive by a machine. I never got a chance to say good-
bye.” 

This Temple member’s grief goes way beyond mine and 
my teacher friend’s daughter. It is the grief of the loss of a 

 
 
 
 
 

(Continued on Page 3.) 

Rabbi Mark is a regular contributor to the In 
Theory column, which appears in the Burbank 
Leader in print and online at:   
http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/
religion 

Join TBE on Veteran’s Day, Saturday, November 

11th at 6:00 PM for our Salute to All American 

Veterans Dinner, etc.  (See Page 15 for the 

announcement.) 

Adult Education - Series 1 - What It Means To Be 

A Jew.  Class starts at 7:00 PM.  

Donations of $5.00 per class or 

$20.00 (for the series of five 

classes) are appreciated.  (See 

Page 5.) 

Sunday, November 

5th at 2:00 AM, will 

be the time to turn 

your clocks back one hour.  

Don’t forget to “Fall Back!”   

http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/religion/
http://www.burbankleader.com/opinion/religion/
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Follow Temple Beth Emet of Burbank 

View webcasts at  

http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?

q=bethemetofburbank 

“Like” our Facebook Page at 

 https://www.facebook.com/

TempleBethEmet?fref=ts 

If you have any suggestions or ideas 

on how we can better serve our 

members, please call the office or 

email us at: 

office@Templebethemet.com 

 
Religious Leadership 
Rabbi Mark H. Sobel  
Lay Cantor, Kyle Orlemann 
Music and Choir Director,  
 Robyn Kreisberg 
 
Rabbi Emeritus William M. Kramer Z''L*  
*His memory will always be a blessing to us. 
 
2017-2018 Officers and Directors 
Officers 
 Ira L. Goldstein, President 
 Ken Watnick, Vice President  
 Eileen Martin, Treasurer  
 Marlene Dreyfuss, Secretary 
Directors 
 Shirley Abramson 
 Barbara Bolter 
 Dan Gura 
 Herbert Murez 
Men’s Club President 
 Ron Kurtz 
Sisterhood President  
 Fran Bourne-Johnson 
Morris Gold Religious School Faculty 
Rabbi Mark Sobel, Education Director 
 Shirley Kirschenbaum, Grades K-1 
  Martha Sousa, Teaching Asst. K-1 
 Laura Goldstein & Barbara Lux, Grades 

2-3 
 Laura Goldstein & Barbara Lux, Grades 

4-5 
 Brittany Amster, Grades 6-7 
 Rabbi Mark Sobel, Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

Preparation 
 Brittany Amster, Confirmation (Grades 8

-10) 
 Robyn Kreisberg, Music 
  . 
Religious School Parents Association 

David Goldstein, President 
 
Preschool & Pre-Kindergarten 
Elaine Rosenfield, Director 
 
Office Staff  
  Office Manager/Secretary,  
  Victoria Gaffney 
  
Committee Chairs 
Calendar and Usage  
 Victoria Gaffney 
 
Communications 
      Barbara Lux 
 

Education  
 David Goldstein 
Membership 
 Barbara Bolter 
Ritual 
 Ira L. Goldstein 
Social Action 
 TBD 
Ways and Means 
 TBD 
Building and Maintenance  
 TBD 
Coordinators and Volunteers 
Adult Education 
 David Goldstein 
Chai Times Editor   
      Barbara Lux     
Children’s Hospital LA Toys 
      Shirley Abramson 
College Outreach 
Cathy Zitnick, Chair 
      Hannah Cline 
      Shirley Abramson 
Food Drives  
     TBD 
Havurahs  
     Ruth Glick, (818) 780-9134  
Library   
     Barbara Lux/TBD 
Marquee 
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Mitzvot    
     TBD 
One Call   
     Victoria Gaffney 
Oneg Coordination 
      Barbara Lux 
Reach Out  
     Craig Weisman/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Technology  
      TBD 
Historian   
     TBD/Rabbi Mark Sobel 
Youth Group Coordinator (BBYO: AZA & 
BBG)   
     TBD 
Webmaster 
 TBD 
 
 

There are two open Directorships.  If you 

are interested in  serving as a Director, 

please contact the Temple Office. 

 
 

Temple Beth Emet Office Hours  

Monday-Thursday—9:00 AM-noon  

Friday & Sunday—9:00 AM-1 PM  

Saturday closed  

The office is closed in observance of  

the following holidays:  

New Year’s Day, President’s Day,  

First day of Pesach, Memorial Day,  

Independence Day, Rosh Hashanah, 

Yom Kippur, Thanksgiving  

Call the Temple office at  (818) 843-4787 to 

contact Temple Staff/volunteers.   

Your message will be forwarded to the 

appropriate person. 

CHAI TIMES 

Chai Times is the free, monthly 
newsletter of Temple Beth Emet of 

Burbank, delivered by email to 
members and available at 

www.TempleBethEmet.com.  

Mailed hardcopies are available 
for an annual TBE donation 
payable through the Office. 

Editable article submissions, 
photos and feedback are 

encouraged and due by the 15th of 
the month and may be emailed to:  

chaitimes@TempleBethEmet.com 
or delivered to the Temple office.   
Submissions will be published 

based on space available, relevant 
content, and at the discretion of 

Editor Barbara Lux, Temple 
Officers and Directors. 

 Temple  Beth  Emet (House  Of  Truth)  ORGANIZATION     

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
http://www.ustream.tv/discovery/live/all?q=bethemetofburbank
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/TempleBethEmet?fref=ts
mailto:chaitimes@templebethemet.com
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child.  When you create a child you are acting out the highest form of Imitatio Dei, imitating G-d. When I 
heard the news from this parent, I could not wait to hug Joshua and, you know, if the children were 
nearby Mina would have gotten into the car and gone to them.  Alas, Cleveland is far! But sending love 
while not the same, will have to do. 

Our tradition teaches, G-d mourns the loss of even the gourd (Jonah 4) which G-d has created.  

Can we do any less? Of course not. But let us go beyond our own physical creations to those whom we 
have a spiritual connection. The people we worship with, play with and interact with. We must mourn the 
loss of even a moment of joy with those we care for. 

While we have not created their life, we have created a life for them. How can we make their life bitter for 
even an instant?  

What would our lives be like without them? My friend, our Temple member and her family, now have a 
great void in their lives.  Some will say that the loss, of a friend, a buddy, a pal is less deep than that of a 
spouse.  But, while the loss of a child is the most painful that one can endure, I have seen it twice in my 
own family, all other losses can be as painful. 

So as this is the month of Heshvan with no holidays other than Shabbat, let us create celebrations when 
we can.  Joy, making the simple day more lovingly intricate by adding happy feelings to the fabric of our 
relationships with others and by removing those actions which leech the rich tapestry of feelings of  love 
from each other. 

Let’s make this our first prayer of the Heshvon Celebration Religious Service: 

“Have I told you lately that I love you? 

Have I told you there's no one else above you? 

You fill my life with laughter, somehow you make it better 

You Ease my troubles, that's what you do 

There's a love less defined  

And its yours and its mine.” 

 

Each day find someone precious to you and chant these words, all or  part. Do it!  The rewards of 

unsolicited Love are great. 

Take away the sadness of would’ve and could’ve 

And replace it with love and spiritual caresses! 

Rabbi Hillel said it best, “If not now, when?” 

Do it for Love, now, do not hesitate! 

B’ahava, 

Rabbi Mark 

       

 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

Rabbi Mark Sobel’s Column, Continued 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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  President’s Message 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE – November 2017 

 

I’m going to Memphis this month for a family reunion.  When I tell people I was born in 
Memphis many say, “I didn’t know there were Jews in Memphis.”  In fact, the first known 
Jew to settle in Memphis did so in 1849.  The Jews that later began to populate the city 
were peddlers who established retail businesses.  As was usually the case when Jews 
began to settle in an area, the first Jewish organization established was the Jewish 
Benevolent Society.  In 1853, the first congregation, B’nai Israel, was founded.  B’nai 
Israel still exists as Temple Israel, a Reform congregation. 

My father, his mother, and his sisters came to Memphis sometime around 1920.  They came from 
Brooklyn, of which no one ever says, “I didn’t know there were Jews there.”  My grandmother, a widow, 
married a widower who had a son and daughter.  My father grew up in Memphis and always considered it 
home.  The family belonged to Baron Hirsch Congregation, an Orthodox congregation founded in 1884, 
although part of the family was affiliated with another Orthodox congregation, Anshei Sphard, founded in 
1893.  Both congregations still exist. 

My family left Memphis in 1958, so I do not have memory of life in Memphis.  We spent about two years 
in Dallas, of which I also have no memory, and moved to Sherman Oaks in 1960.  Later, we moved to the 
Fairfax (and Pico) area of Los Angeles, and stayed roughly in that area until we moved to Anaheim in 
1971.  You might say, “I didn’t know there were Jews in Anaheim.”  In fact, Benjamin Dreyfus moved to 
Anaheim in 1858, opened a store, and was part of a group that started a winery in Anaheim where kosher 
wine was produced.  My family attended Temple Beth Emet in Anaheim, a Conservative congregation 
founded in 1958.  That congregation still exists, although its membership is diminishing. 

After Diane and I married, we lived in Glendale and then Sun Valley.  In 1995 we joined Temple Beth 
Emet of Burbank, also founded in 1958.  I am sure at one time or another, when you told someone about 
our Temple they remarked, “I didn’t know there were Jews in Burbank.”  You can tell them that in 1947, 
the Jewish Community Council was founded, which exists today as Temple Emanu El.  Along with our 
Temple and Chabad, we have a thriving and active Jewish community in Burbank. 

Recently, a family friend turned 90 and she went to live with her daughter in Greenville, North Carolina.  
Are there Jews in Greenville, North Carolina?  Well, there were some Jews in the area around the 
beginning of the 1900s, their tenure was short lived.  A permanent Jewish community did not become 
established until 1936.  In 1977, Bayt Israel, originally a Conservative congregation, was established.  It 
is now affiliated with both United Synagogue (Conservative) and the Union for Reform Judaism. 

Jewish communities thrive in a lot of areas we might not expect and every community has a story of its 
pioneers and organizations.  You never know when you might say, “I didn’t know there were Jews in 
__________!” 

From all of us at Temple Beth Emet, we wish you all a Happy Thanksgiving. 

 

-- IRA L. GOLDSTEIN, President 

 

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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EDUCATION MATTERS -  RSPA President, DAVID GOLDSTEIN 

The Religious School year is moving along rapidly! Our students celebrated the holiday of 
Sukkot on October 8th and enjoyed our annual Sukkot breakfast courtesy of the 
Religious School Parents Association.  Many thanks to Cherie Rye, Jessica Wertlieb, Leora 
Dreyfuss, Mary Gurra and everyone else who helped with this event.  Our Junior Choir was 
featured at this year’s Pizza In The Hut Shabbat and assisted the Rabbi in leading the 
Service.  Planning is now underway for our Annual Hanukkah Celebration and Fundraising 
Performance which will take place on Sunday, December 17th.  Please mark your 
calendars and plan on joining us.  As they have for the past several years, the Rabbi and Robyn are 
working on an original musical specifically for this occasion, and without wanting to give too much away, I 
can tell you that this year’s performance will be based on a Broadway classic!  More information to follow 
in next month’s column. 
 
Our 2017/18 Adult Education Series begins this month. Please join us on Tuesday, November 14th at 
7:00 PM for the first class of this year’s series the subject of which will be  “What Does It Mean To Be A 
Jew?”  At our first class we will be focusing on the question of “Does It Take Ritual?”  These lively and 
thought provoking classes feature material specially prepared by Rabbi Mark as well as discussion 
among class members of varying  backgrounds and points of view.  Our classes will meet monthly 
through the month of March and are open to all Temple members as well as any other interested 
members of the community.  There is a suggested donation of $5 per class (or just $20 for the entire 
series of 5 classes).  We hope to see you there! 
  

  A Place for Learning 

We are offering an Adult Education class in the daytime, taught by Rabbi Mark Sobel!  

Please let us know if you are interested in attending a daytime class at Temple by 
contacting the Temple Office at 818 843-4787. 

 

ART CLASSES AT TEMPLE BETH EMET 

Art Classes are on Hiatus!   

Morrie Bolter will teach sketching again!!  For those who attended 

and are delighted, we will continue to hone our talents early next 

year!  For those who missed classes, you may still join the class 

and benefit from the instructions.  The next class will be in January 

2018 in Blum Hall.  The exact date of the class will be in the 

December 2017 issue of The Chai Times.  Reservations are 

required.  Please call Barbara Bolter at (818) 761-3116.  Donations are greatly appreciated. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET  PRESCHOOL ELAINE ROSENFIELD, DIRECTOR 

September was a month for meeting new friends, 
reconnecting with those we met last year and 
welcoming our newly opened prekindergarten 
class, as well as our music specialist 
and enrichment cooking teacher. We've celebrated 
Shabbat each week and enjoyed our time with Rabbi 
Mark during the Holidays. TBE's littlest learners 
especially loved when Rabbi came to the 
classrooms - whether it was to help make dough for 
challah or to blow the Shofar.  

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TEMPLE BETH EMET  PRESCHOOL ELAINE ROSENFIELD, DIRECTOR 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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 TEMPLE BETH EMET SISTERHOOD  - FRAN BOURNE-JOHNSON 

 

 
The TBE Sisterhood met on Sunday,  Oct.1.  The meeting was well attended  
with much participation and enthusiasm on the part of the attendees.  
 
The Honey boxes were sold through Sukkot.  Any unsold boxes were given to  
Kyle Orlemann to give to the Jewish Military Active or Veterans.  Shirley Abramson  
did a terrific job of managing this project.  Many thanks. 
 
Ron Kurtz has generously donated 20 tickets to the Sisterhood for "A Catskill Hanukkah."  We have 
tickets for the Sunday, November 26th, ,5:00 PM performance at the El Portal Theatre in 
NOHO.  The tickets are $20 each.  Contact Fran Bourne Johnson, (617) 386-3835 
or franbourne@gmail.com.  Please send a check made out to TBE Sisterhood, and write "A Catskill 
Hanukkah"  in the ledger line. Please send it to Iris Abrams, Treasurer, TBE Sisterhood, Temple 
Beth Emet, 600 N. Buena Vista Street, Burbank, CA  91505. 

The Sisterhood will be gift wrapping at Barnes and Noble Bookstore over the holiday next month.  
We will also be participating in a Hanukkah Celebration, as well, on Tuesday, December 18th at 
McCrory Hall in Sunland.  More details about both activities in the December issue of the Chai 
Times. 

The Sisterhood wishes everyone a very happy Thanksgiving. 

 

Regards, 

 

Fran Bourne Johnson 
TBE Sisterhood President 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
mailto:franbourne@gmail.com
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 TBE  House of  Gathering and Education 

 
Do You Have a Son and/or Daughter In College? 

 
Temple Beth Emet has started a program to connect with our students 

attending a College.  We would like to help them to continue their Jewish 

way of life and offer them additional support. This way, they will always have 

an open line of communication with our Rabbi, should they have questions 

or need direction; and we will remind them of their link to Israel and to keep 

connected to the Jewish Community.  After college, we hope to have them 

join our Temple, as an adult. 

Please send an e-mail and give me the following information:  

 The name of the Student; 

 Class Level; 

 Address; 

 Name of the University, and; 

 If the Student is a member of any organization or club on 

campus. 

The Temple will send a care-package for each holiday, as a gift to the 

Student with a calendar of events at the Temple for each month.  The 

Student will be invited to all events sponsored by the Temple. We would like 

to encourage the Student to return to the Temple as often as they wish; as 

the Temple would like to offer itself as a second home and place of Jewish 

learning.  I look forward hearing from you!   

Cathy Zitnick, Chair 

TBE College Outreach 

CMARRIOTT01@msn.com 

Shop at Ralphs? Register your 

reward card at ralphs.com and 

add TBE as your 

organization!  Or register with 

eScrip.com and support TBE 

when you shop!  On or after 

September 1st, your reward 

card designation should be 

renewed.  You can renew 

online.  Thanks and happy 

shopping! 

“LIKE” US ON 

FACEBOOK! 

Check out the Temple Beth 

Emet of Burbank Facebook 

page!  Share relevant Jewish 

issues, timely messages, and 

pictures with your Temple 

Family and follow happenings 

at TBE, as well. 

Tribute Cards 

Tribute cards are always in 
order for happy or sad 
occasions. These cards are a 
wonderful way to remember or 
honor someone.  
 
Did you know that you can get 
on an automatic mailing to 
those in need of well wishes by 
contacting the office? 
 
A card will automatically be 
sent from you in your name to 
those in need of healing and an 
amount of $10 will be added to 
your bill each time a card is 
sent in your name.  

 

Contact the Temple Office at: 

818 843-4787 

 This Is Your Personal Invitation to Join  

Temple Beth Emet’s Sisterhood 

 
Sisterhood is a group of friends who work together for our Temple, our children, and our 

community, in a very tangible way.  Our President,  

Fran Bourne-Johnson, will be happy to hear from you.  Call her at  (617) 306-3835                   

or e-mail:  franbourne@gmail.com.  She will be happy to acquaint you with what we do and 

find out what your interests are. We are sure you will fit in and we will be happy to welcome 

you!  

We meet the first Sunday of every month at 10:00 AM in Blum Hall.  Please join us.  Dues are 

only $15 per year (commencing September of every year).  Please fill out this form, cut it out 

and send it with your payment to:  TBE Sisterhood, c/o TEMPLE BETH EMET, 600 N. Buena 

Vista Blvd., Burbank, CA  91505; or just leave it with the Temple Office. 

NAME______________________      ADDRESS__________________________________________               

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

CELL PHONE______________________ 

            Join the Sisterhood! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
http://ralphs.com
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  TBE  House of Gathering  

 

 

 

 

 

Remember the sick, recovering and 

bereaved with cards, calls, and visits. 

Please say prayers of  

Refuah Sh’leimah for: 
 

Sylvia Sutton is always in our thoughts and 
prayers, we miss her very much. 

 
Stephen Abrams is recuperating from his 

recent surgery. 
 

Shirley Abramson is not feeling well lately.  
Let’s all pray for her complete recovery. 

 
Morrie Bolter has been ill and we offer our 

heartfelt prayers for his complete recovery. 
 

Charles Kravetz, brother of Iris Abrams, has 
been hospitalized and underwent surgery.  We 

pray for his complete healing. 
 

Orven Schanzer has been ill for some time now, 
may G-d grant him comfort and complete 

recovery. 
 

They help heal and comfort. 
 

Please call the Temple Office  
at (818) 843-4787 if a  

Temple Member is sick, recovering or  
hospitalized. 

Havurah Happenings 
 

Havurah Simcha L’Chaim 
 

Havurah Simcha L'Chaim members are mainly 

retired people.  If you would like to join, please 

let me know.  If you would like to be in a new 

Havurah, please let me know and we can try to 

get a new group started.   

 

 
 

Please call me to discuss it. 
 
 
 

Ruth Glick  818 780 9134 

The Sisterhood Gift Shop is filled with products 

for all your Judaic needs.  All items are 

reasonably priced and wonderfully thoughtful 

gifts for birthdays, bar and bat mitzvot, 

anniversaries, or just to say “I love you.” 

TOT SHABBAT AT 5:30 PM AND 
PIZZA NIGHT AT 6:00 PM ON 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3RD!  
FOLLOWED BY OUR FAMILY 

SERVICE AT 7:00 PM.  
COME JOIN US! 

 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE CALL BARBARA BOLTER 
AT (818) 761-3116 OR LAURA 

GOLDSTEIN AT (818) 843-5437 TO 
MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS.  

THANKS! 
 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
tel:818%20780%209134
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  TEMPLE BETH EMET Membership “Chai Lights” 

November Anniversary 

 
Dan & Mary Gura  - November 10, 2017  

Joel & Sarah Lava - November 11, 2017 

 November Birthdays 

 

Bert Goldberg   November 03 

Yoni Fogelman   November 06 

Emily Mintz-Kreyns  November 06 

Shirley Abramson  November 11 

Sylvia Sutton   November 20 

Maxwell Wolloff   November 21 

Morris Bolter   November 25 

Jennifer Franklin   November 27 

Greg Dorfman   November 30  

 

 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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We have a wonderful Jewish Book Club at Temple!   

Conducted by Fran Bourne-Johnson. 

Where:  Blum Hall at TBE 

When:    Tuesday, November  28, 2017  7:00PM to 8:30 PM 

What is the book we   
will read and discuss:    Beyond the Ashes by Rabbi Yonassan Gershon 

Where to get the book:   The book is available on Kindle and Amazon.com, as well as local libraries.

    Please read the book and be prepared to discuss it. 

Cost of Participating:   Free! 

*Synopsis:  Is it possible that people living today died in the Holocaust? Rabbi Yonassan Gershom 

presents compelling evidence that supports this seemingly impossible phenomenon. Based on the 

stories of people he counselled, the author sheds new light on the subject of reincarnation and the 

divinity of the human soul. In addition to the fascinating case histories, Rabbi Gershom includes 

information on Jewish teachings regarding the afterlife, karmic healing, and prophecies. 

 

 

The Book Club will meet on the 4thTuesday of every month.  The group will discuss what the next book will be at the 

meeting, as well as the format of the discussion group.   

You may contact Fran at franbourne@gmail.com or call her at (617) 306-3835. 

Fran Bourne-Johnson is enthusiastically inviting you to attend.  She will warmly welcome the readers and a lively discussion is 

expected.  The book she is recommending is both exciting and interesting.  What a great way to socialize AND improve your 

mind!  Let’s get together and share a great reading experience. 

 

 

 

*Synopsis courtesy of Amazon.com/Books 

Temple Beth Emet - Book Club 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
file:///C:/Users/Barbara/Documents/CyberLink
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   1 

 

 

 

 

 

2 

 

 

 

 

 

3 

5:30 PM TOT 

SHABBAT  

6:00 PM PIZZA 

NIGHT  

 

 

7:00 PM  FAMILY 

SERVICE/ 

SUKKOT 

SERVICE 

 

4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5  9:00 AM -    

 NOON  

Religious 

School  

 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7  7:00 PM  

Board Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8 

 

9 10 7:30 PM   

Shabbat Service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11  Veteran’s 

Day 

 

6:00 PM  

Veteran’s 

Appreciation 

Dinner and 

Entertainments 

(See 

Announcement 

on Page 15) 

12  9:00 AM -    

 NOON  

Religious 

School  

13 14 7:00 PM 

Adult Education 

Class  

What Does It Mean 

To Be A Jew? 

 
 

15 

 

 

 

 

 
 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

17   7:30 PM   

Shabbat Musical 

Service 

 

 

18   

19  9:00 AM - 
NOON 
Religious 
School 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

21  7:00 PM 

Book Club Meeting 

(See Page 11.) 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23      Happy  
 
Thanksgiving Day 

 
 
 
 
 

24  7:30 PM 

Shabbat Service 

“Ask The Rabbi 

Service” 

 
 

25 
 
 

 

26  9:00 AM  -   

NOON 

Religious 

School Closed 

27 28   29 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

30  

Coming in December:  Hanukkah - Evening of Tuesday, December 12th to  

Evening of Wednesday, December 20th. 

First Day of Winter, December 21st. 

November 2017  Cheshvan/Kislev 5778    

Chai Times  

Submissions   

are Due 

2:00 AM  

Turn back  

your clocks 

one hour! 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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NAME   REMEMBERED BY DATE 

At Temple on November 3, 2017 

Vivian Liberson The Liberson Family 11/1 

Lenora Carpe Maurine Gold 11/1 

William Feinsilber Joyce Feinsilber 11/1 

Jewelle Bowen Barbara Klivens 11/1 

Sarah Schiffman Ilysha Buss 11/2 

Bess Jacob Phyllis Shear 11/2 

Penny Buss Neal Friedman 11/4 

Fanny Schuster Sylvia Schuster 11/5 

Helen Margolin Neil Margolin 11/6 

Rhoda Bibicoff Bruce Bibicoff 11/7 

Luis Guzman Lila Tepper 11/7 

Cele Rothman Linda Faden 11/7 

Mary Cohen Charley Cohen 11/7 

Norman Goodman The Congregation 11/7 

Hannah Davis Marcia Jackman 11/8 

Edward Berstein Fran Bernstein 11/8 

Lillian Swedlove Herbert Murez 11/9 

Sam Miller Marlene Dreyfuss 11/9 

Helen Meyerfeld The Congregation 11/9 

Moussa Hakakha 
Rabbi Mark & Mina 

Sobel 
11/9 

Frances Rose Eileen Martin 11/9 

Frances Rose Marlene Dreyfuss 11/9 

   

At Temple On November 10, 2017 

Leroy Stacel Maretta Swartz 11/10 

Victor Spirov Vicki & Neil Margolin 11/10 

George Gross Sylvia Gross Sutton 11/10 

Leah Factor The Congregation 11/11 

Elizabeth Glass Laura Soroka 11/12 

Anton Fulop Joyce Feinsilber 11/13 

Gloria Glatzer Flo Mazzei 11/14 

Robert Margolin Neil Margolin 11/15 

Lester Vourn Barbara Bolter 11/16 

Ruth Fishman Scott Fishman 11/16 

   

At Temple On November 17, 2017 

Marta Berger Jan Burns 11/17 

Janita Haver Steve Shanker 11/17 

Saul Schohan Sue Schohan 11/17 

Alison Glass Anthony Glass 11/18 

David Nudell Mayer Nudell 11/19 

Albert Jones Hanlin Neil Margolin 11/21 

Joan Feinsilber Joyce Feinsilber 11/22 

Jack Bolter Shirley Abramson 11/23 

  MONTHLY  YAHRZEITS   Honoring the Memory of Loved Ones 

At Temple on November 24, 2017, Continued 

Abraham Bibicoff Martin Bibicoff 11/25 

David Antelman Judith Antelman 11/26 

Dr. Edwin Butler M/M Neil Margolin 11/27 

Sara Guttentog Rabbi Mark Sobel 11/27 

Harry Avarbuch Mitzi Rattner 11/28 

Anita Crane Rhonda Smith  11/28 

Grace Fulop Joyce Feinsilber 11/29 

Elizabeth Sopasnik Marlene Flowers 11/29 

Elizabeth Sopasnik Judith Antelman 11/29 

Shirley Trott  Diane Bender 11/29 

Lewis Pappert Marilyn Pappert 11/29 

Mildred Marcus Ellie Somerfield 11/30 

Harry Robins Judy Robins 11/30 

Rabbi Sheryl Lewart Neil & Vicki Margolin 11/30 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

IN MEMORY OF OUR LOVED ONES 

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
 

Helen Goldwater - remembered by  
  Terry Goldwater 
 
Zeke Manners  - remembered by  
  Susie Manners 
 
Joe Murez - remembered by  
  Herbert Murez 
 
Miriam Pastnernack - remembered by  
  Peter Golper 
 
 Alan Shear - remembered by  
  Phyllis Shear  
 
Frieda Weicensang  - remembered by  
  Sylvia Schuster 
 
Irma Karchmer  - remembered by  
  Sylvia Schuster 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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A SALUTE TO OUR VETERANS - ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

 

. 

 

 

WE ARE PLANNING A SALUTE TO AMERICAN VETERANS AT TEMPLE BETH EMET ON 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 11TH AT 6:00 PM.   

WE WILL HAVE A DINNER, ENTERTAINMENT AND WONDERFUL CAMARADERIE, AS WE 

HONOR THOSE AMONG US WHO HAVE SACRIFICED AND PROTECTED OUR CITIZENS 

SINCE THE INCEPTION OF OUR COUNTRY, “AMERICA, THE BEAUTIFUL.”  WE WILL 

HOST AMERICAN VETERANS OF ALL BRANCHES OF MILITARY SERVICE AND GIVE 

THEM THE GRATITUDE AND RESPECT THEY SO RICHLY DESERVE. 

ALL AMERICAN VETERANS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND FREE OF CHARGE.  
ALL OTHERS ARE ASKED TO MAKE A MUCH APPRECIATED  DONATION.   

PLEASE CALL THE TEMPLE OFFICE, AT 818 843-4787, TO RESERVE YOUR PLACE[S] AT 

THE DINNER TABLE AND LET US KNOW HOW MANY PEOPLE IN YOUR PARTY TO 

EXPECT.  

 

DONATIONS ARE APPRECIATED.  THE MENU IS:  A BAKED POTATO BAR, VEGETARIAN 

CHILI, SALAD, BEVERAGES AND DESSERT. 

JOIN US AT TEMPLE BETH EMET ON VETERANS’ DAY TO 

CELEBRATE AND REMEMBER OUR NATION’S VETERANS 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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TBE  Please support our advertisers 

PLAN AHEAD. IT’S A GIFT OF LOVE. 

Rebecca O’Brien, 

Advanced Planning Representative  

800-600-0076 ext 337 

robrien@mountsinaiparks.org 

 

Memorial Parks and Mortuaries  

 

Hollywood Hills FD1010                   Simi Valley FD1745 

 5950 Forest Lawn Drive                 6150 Mount Sinai Drive 

        Los Angeles                 Simi Valley 

 

Dedicated to the entire Jewish community 

as a service of Sinai Temple of Los Angeles. 

Chai Times Ad Rates 

 

Ad Size Monthly Annually 

 1/8 page $7.50   $  70 

  1/4 page  $15   $180 

  1/2 page  $25   $300 

  3/4 page  $30  $360 

  Full page  $50  $600 

 
Please contact the TBE Office to place your ad!  You’ll be glad 

you did.  

 

The Chai Times is posted on the Web and reaches hundreds of 

TBE members in the San Fernando Valley area and 

surrounding areas (even as far as Alaska!). 

IRA L. GOLDSTEIN 

Attorney at Law 
3500 West Olive Avenue, Third Floor 

Burbank, California  91505  

(818) 845-1421 

 

Estate Planning—Probate—Family Law  

Civil and Business Matters 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
mailto:robrien@mountsinaiparks.org
http://www.camphotobur.com/
http://www.aaamobility.com/
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CLASSIFIED ADS 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com
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NoHo Mailboxes 

5062 Lankershim 
Blvd. 

N. Hollywood, CA 
91601 

 

818-506-7744 
Scott & Ezra Bergstein 

FedEx, UPS, DHL, 
USPS 
Private Mailboxes 
Packing, Shipping 
& Office Supplies 

20% off FedEx 
and DHL Express 
Shipping for  
Temple Members. 

  TBE  Please support our advertisers 

BROWSE OUR  
TEMPLE BETH EMET  

GIFT SHOP 
 

 
TOP QUALITY TALLITS FOR MEN, 

WOMEN, BAR & BAT MITZVAH 
All with matching bag and kippot. 

All at reasonable prices. 

http://www.templebethemet.com/
mailto:office@templebethemet.com

